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TERM 4 EVENTS 
 

Monday 4 Nov – Friday 15 Nov 
School Swimming Scheme 
 

Monday 25 Nov – Friday 29 Nov 
Stage 3 camp 
 

Monday 16 December 
Presentation Evening 
 

Wednesday 18 December 
Last day of Term 4 for students 
 

2020 
 

Wednesday 29 January  
Students return 
 
 

       GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
        NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

 
Term 4                                          31 October 2019                                             Week 3 

 

Grandparents Day is always a highlight of our year at Goulburn 

East and last week was no exception. A very big thank you to 

the staff, students, parents and visitors for making it such a 

special day for all. 
 

Yesterday we welcomed our Kindergarten students for 2020. 

While their parents spent some time getting to know each 

other and finding out about our school in the library, the 

children visited their new classroom and met Mrs Jones and 

Mrs Joyce.  As we welcome our new students, it is hard to 

believe that in a few weeks we will be saying farewell to our 

Year 6 students. 
  

Mobile Phones 
 

We understand that there are a few children, usually those 

travelling to and from school by bus, who bring a phone to 

school with parent permission. If a phone does need to come 

to school for any reason, it must be taken to the office in the 

morning and collected at the end of the day. Phones are not 

to be left in student bags during the day. 
 

Parking 
 

I would like to remind all parents not to block residential 

driveways when picking up or dropping off their children. I 

know that parking around our school can be tricky during 

those busy morning and afternoon times but it is important 

that we keep our children safe and respect the local residents. 
 

Charmian Cribb 

 

 

Healthy Kids Association Adopt A School program 
 

Goulburn East Public School has been adopted as a Healthy Kids School!! 

We’d like to take this opportunity to thank the team at Goulburn Workers 

Club for funding our school’s membership to Healthy Kids Association until 

2020. Thanks to their generous support, we’ll be able to create an even 

healthier learning environment for our students. 

GEPS P & C Christmas Raffle 
 

Christmas is almost here and the P & 

C are running a Christmas Raffle. They 

are asking families to please donate 

new Christmas themed items which 

can be left at the school office. 

Raffle tickets will be sent home in the 

next few weeks. This raffle will be 

drawn at the Presentation Night on 16 

December. 

 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 
 

https://heyletsmakestuff.com/christmas-gifts-clip-art/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 2 ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

KJ 

Lane Picker 

1F 

Mieka Stevenson 

2A 

Poppy Kershaw 

Riley Mooney Georgia Kiss Jack Clark 

Sofia Zecevic Violet Gray Kiesha Konig 

Talulah Edmonds Sophie Barton Matilda Garner 

  Nate Humphries 

 

2/3S 

Vinnie Barton 

3/4G 

Isaac Broderick 

4/5M 

Jacob Doggett 

Charlie Sargent Payton Richards Sierra Bridge 

Gabriella Croker Ashana Ginn Kaitlyn Beggs 

Emily Howell Maddison Smith  

Hazel-Mae Edmonds Mickinly Guyer  
 

5/6R 
Zac Vaughan Haley Anable Abdul Aleem 

Gordon Sargent Harry Humphries  

Transporting Students in Private Vehicles 
 

If you have kindly volunteered to transport students 
other than your own to and/or from any school  
excursion you must bring your current Drivers 
Licence and the registration papers of the car 
being used to the school office for photocopying 
prior to the event.  

 
 

SCHOOL HATS 
 

A reminder that hats must be 

worn during outside play during 

Term 4. Please make sure your 

child’s name is clearly marked. 

GEPS Playgroup 
 

Playgroup is held in the Goulburn East hall each 

Tuesday during school terms from 9.25am – 11.00am. 
 

 

Please phone the Goulburn Art Gallery for further 

information on 4823 4494 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwixp5H-rKDeAhUaTn0KHezeBRgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://zalarieunique.ru/image/clipart-hat-school/167874.html&psig=AOvVaw0fSloOPdL1BbZUeNUScs2X&ust=1540514252335864
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwixp5H-rKDeAhUaTn0KHezeBRgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://zalarieunique.ru/image/clipart-hat-school/167874.html&psig=AOvVaw0fSloOPdL1BbZUeNUScs2X&ust=1540514252335864
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi1_avggvPbAhXFybwKHXyGDSYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://salvos.org.au/westlakes/ministries/playgroup/&psig=AOvVaw16y_JZiDQSlldefPt7Lif7&ust=1530160640786039


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffrankleytepihinga.blogspot.com%2F2016%2F06%2Fgrandparents-day-2016.html&psig=AOvVaw2vno8Ks1MZJPMcR_33Q9i9&ust=1571885265541648


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Peer Support 
 

Last week in Peer Support, students revised what they learnt about resilience and discussed the people who 
support them. The students were able to identify what personal qualities, strengths and skills were used to 
overcome challenges. The students then discussed a range of challenges and determined the best person to 
approach for support, as well as revising their own strengths and skills. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Today during Peer Support we introduced a 3 step model to encourage resilient responses; Pause, Plan, 
Proceed. The students take part in an activity to identify their feelings and the immediate effects on their 
bodies i.e. butterflies in their tummy. The feelings are acknowledged and the importance of being proactive 
is stressed. The students learn that pausing when they are emotional is helpful. They can do this by being 
still, taking a deep breath or counting to ten. Pausing gives students space to see a situation more accurately 
before planning a response. Ask your child to describe the steps of the model and what is involved in each 
one.       Mrs Robinson 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ENROLMENTS FOR KINDERGARTEN 2020 
 

Kindergarten enrolments are now being taken for children who live in the Goulburn East zone 

and will turn 5 years old before 31st July 2020. Enrolment forms are available from the Office.  
 

To finalise your child’s enrolment you will need to bring along: 

 A completed enrolment form 

 Your child’s birth certificate 

 Your child’s immunization certificate (available from Medicare) 

 Proof of address eg electricity bill, rental agreement etc 
 

Please bring along the original documents - these will be photocopied for inclusion in your                            

child’s record card.  
 

Wednesday 6 November 2019   - 12.15pm to 1.45pm 

Wednesday 13 November 2019   - 12.15pm to 3.00pm 

Wednesday 20 November 2019   - 12.15pm to 3.00pm 
 



 

NAIDOC 

Public Speaking Challenge 

 

 
 
 
 

This year’s theme for NAIDOC Week was Voice, Treaty, Truth….Let’s work together for a shared future. Once 

again Goulburn East participated in the NAIDOC Public Speaking challenge. This year we had two teams - 

Sierra and Stella, and Chelsea and Annie. They first attended a workshop to learn some public speaking skills 

and to hear from local Aboriginal Elders about what the theme meant to them. 
 

The girls worked hard to write a four minute joint speech on this year’s theme. Both teams approached the 

challenge with a positive attitude and worked hard to prepare their speech. The local round of the Challenge 

was held at Bradfordville Public School on Wednesday 18 September. The teams competed against four 

teams from two Goulburn Schools.  They used the techniques they had learnt and delivered their speech 

without a microphone. Both teams were outstanding representatives of GEPS and did a fantastic job. It was 

a tight competition with only three points separating 1st and 3rd place. Chelsea and Annie finished in third 

place and Sierra and Stella were the winners of the local round. 
 

The finals of the NAIDOC Public Speaking Challenger were held at the Novotel, Wollongong in Week 10 of 

last term. Sierra and Stella showed confidence and pride as they presented their speech to an audience of 

90 people and without a microphone. They were outstanding ambassadors for our school and they should 

feel proud of their achievements. 
 

Congratulations to Chelsea, Annie, Sierra and Stella for their maturity, intelligence and passion throughout 

the NAIDOC Public Speaking Challenge. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


